Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

Date: November 26, 2018 Meeting Called to Order- 7:03PM

Attendance: Six club members were present at the November meeting, held indoors at Buffalo

Wild Wings.

Roll Call:

President: Jim Larson (Y) Vice President: Jon Earley (Y)
Treasurer: Dave Wurzbach (Y) Secretary: Rich Granitz (Y)

2 Year Director: Ralph Warner (Y) 1 Year Director: Dave Stritter (N)

Treasurer's Report (Dave Wurzbach):

The September report was amended to include 60.00 in garage sale donations from the September meeting resulting in a closing balance of 2528.09. It was decided that part of the remaining tractor loan be repaid this year.

Balance: 8/28/18 2468.09

Income: 60.00

Expense: 00.00

Balance: 9/24/18 2528.09

Balance: 9/25/18 2528.09

Income: 00.00

Expense: 00.00

Balance: 10/22/18 2528.09

Balance: 10/23/18 2468.09

Income: 00.00

Expense: 1050.00 2019 Field and Prince of Peace donations

Balance: 11/26/18 1478.09

Website: skyknightsrc.org Email: skyknights.rc@gmail.com Email Group: skyknightsrc@googlegroups.com

Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

Secretary's Report (Rich Granitz):

Nothing new to report.

Field Report

Runway expansion / improvements for next season were briefly discussed.

An increase for mowing participation is necessary and was discussed. There is the potential that core club members / pilots be required to mow 3 or 4 times per season.

Safety Report (Chris Pollock):

No known safety issues.

Web Report: (John Clauson)

No additional progress was made web forum for the club. Security issues were discussed.

Important dates, including Indoor Flying Dates are current on the site.

Old Business:

- The runway will need repair or replacement in the near future. There will be an ongoing discussion on how to proceed with this needed project. Discussions were tabled for the immediate future.
- Weight limits for indoor flying at Buffalo Wild Wings was discussed.

New Business:

- The government is making changes to the rules for model aircraft. Please stay updated with the changes. An "Active Modeler Exam" may soon be required.
- Indoor flying at Prince of Peace has resumed. As we are one of the few outside organizations that are allowed to use the facility, come out and fly. It was decided that the club will make a minimum fifty-dollar donation to the church for use of the gym. In the event of less than five pilots, each donating 10.00, the club will make up the difference.
- The Holiday Get-Together was discussed and planning was initiated.
- o The December meeting will be rescheduled due to the holiday.
- o The New Years Day Fun Fly was mentioned.

Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

Good of the Club / Show and Tell

Ralph mentioned that HobbyTown in Lake Geneva is now closed. The owners retired and any remaining stock will be sold on EBay.

Indoor Flying has resumed at the sports complex in Barrington.

Rick talked about his "Inductrix Switch"

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Website: skyknightsrc.org Email: skyknights.rc@gmail.com Email Group: skyknightsrc@googlegroups.com